COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on December 12, 2019
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Banfield, Peter Cirioni, Ruth Delmonico, Susan Matatia, Kathy O'Brien, Susan Pauley

Associate members present:  Brian Burke, June Thall, and Roger Zimmerman
Absent: Associate member, Kate Hogan 

The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

A quorum being present, the meeting began at 10:09 A. M.

Liaison Reports
Susan Matatia, liaison to Minuteman Senior Services, was unable to attend the meeting.

The fiscal year reports were requested, but haven't been received at this time.

Roger Zimmerman, liaison to the Community Preservation Committee, provided a comprehensive review of the committee's meeting held on December 9, 2019.  The CPC received $134,657 in matching funds from the State's Community Preservation Act Trust Fund for fiscal 2019.  Six project applications have been received.
Brian Burke-
· Selectman, Don Hawkes, has resigned from the Board of Selectmen and is moving away.  

· One of the project applications the CPC has received was the restoration of the Town Hall.  The cost of the renovation would be exorbitant. Also, the library is another huge and expensive project
Chair's Report- The Friends acknowledged the contribution from the Board in memory of Steve Dungan.

Director's Report-

· Van drivers, Jim and Betty Sauta, have retired.

· Food Pantry-Alyson took the food safety course.

· Library Design Project-A Nashoba teacher is working on design concepts with her students.  She asked them to prepare a design for a possible library reconstruction.  She would like input from senior citizens when the students present their ideas.
· Budget-Pretty straight forward, followed Bill Wrigley's guidelines.  Told to factor in a 2.5% cost of living increase.  Some staff members are entitled to step increases as well.

· New Van-The cost of a new van keeps rising.  The features needed have added to the cost which will be about $65 thousand dollars.
· Joan Wolfson has been helping with the Cummings Grant application which is a 20 million dollar program.  COA was one of the top 100 applications chosen to apply. Joan is moving out of state, so Alyson will finish the application which is due in January.

· Formula Grant- Alyson recently submitted the State grant which will pay for     Kathleen Surdan's salary.

· Suzanne-had another fall.  Is now in rehab.  We have not received any doctor's report at this time.

· Martha Shea had emergency gall bladder surgery.  She plans to be back in a week.
· The 20 Passenger van is still in Connecticut.  The mechanics have isolated the problem, an electronic control module.

· All job descriptions are being reviewed by the Collins Study and staff.  The decision was made that all van drivers should have a Commercial Driver's License whether the vehicle requires it or not.  Also, on the job description, it is recommended that the COA Director have a state MCOA certification, but it is not required.  In addition, Alyson always takes the Serve Safe certification.
· The average number of people signing in daily is 103.  Food is the most popular.

· The Selectmen are looking for Stow residents to be part of the committee to hire the new town manager.

· We're working with the Planning Board to see if Lyft or Uber are feasible for rides out of area.  Doctors' appointments have high priority.

No other business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:46 A.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Delmonico, Secretary

